Conference Call for Proposals - “Inspiring Earth Ethics: Linking Values and Action”
23-24 November 2017, Brisbane  


Performance of “Mama’s Bones”

Authors/Organisations:  Stella Miria-Robinson, Pacific Islands Council of Queensland (PICQ)




Wendy Flannery, Friends of the Earth Brisbane Climate Frontlines

(Names of principal actors still to be confirmed)
Conference Focus Area Relevant to this Proposal:
Arts and perspectives of Pacific Islander peoples

Type of Participation Proposed:
Drama performance (approx 25 minutes)

OVERVIEW OF PROPOSAL
“Mama’s Bones” was first produced in Brisbane in 2015, and premiered at the Pacific Tides Festival in Redlands in August that year.  The play is based on the situation of a “generic” Pacific Islander family the bones of whose ancestor are under threat of being washed away by a combination of sea level rise and extreme weather events. The family has to decide how to save the bones, and they seek the help of their son who is studying at university in Brisbane.  The outcome illustrates the kinds of critical culture clashes involved.

Since two of the original actors (all members of the Pacific Island diaspora in Brisbane) were not available afterwards, a rehearsal schedule with new actors is currently in process.  The original production was begun and ended with Pacific dance performances but these are not essential.  The actual play runs 20 – 25 minutes.
biographies 

Stella Miria-Robinson, originally from Papua New Guinea, was a key initiator and founding president of the Pacific Islands Council of Queensland (PICQ), which aims to build strong links among the diverse Pacific diaspora communities in Queensland and enable them to advocate for their recognition and interests in the wider community.  She is the multicultural officer for Uniting Care Queensland.

Wendy Flannery convenes the Climate Frontlines collective of Friends of the Earth Brisbane, advocating with and for Pacific and Torres Strait Islanders facing huge climate change challenges, including physical and cultural displacement.  The collective works closely with the PICQ.  Wendy made a presentation on these issues at a previous AELA conference.

